HANCOCK LAKE ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING JUNE 8TH, 2013

The Annual Meeting of the Hancock Lake Association, Inc. was called to order by Vice President, Bill Tischendorf at 9:00 A.M. on June 8, 2013 at the Woodboro Town Hall. Officers present were George Beltz, Bill Tischendorf, Gene Klawikowski, and Joann Beltz. The secretary read the minutes of the last meeting and the minutes were approved. The Treasurer reported that we have \$5403.58 in our bank account.

Old Business

Neighborhood Watch Program update:

Message from Deputy Sara Wolosek

To my knowledge there haven't been any burglaries in your area. In regards to the newspaper the burglaries that have occurred were not in the Hancock Lake area. The burglaries you are seeing in the newspaper are burglaries that are occurring in areas that do not have Neighborhood Watch set up.

If anyone has any specific concerns or questions they can contact me anytime. Usually the Neighborhood Watch groups contact me about now just see if there is anything new or crime tips to pass on.

Please let the neighborhood know to keep looking out for any suspicious vehicles/people in the area and write down the license plate.

Thank you for checking in. Hope you have a great summer.

Deputy Sara Wolosek Oneida County Sheriff's Office 2000 E. Winnebago Street Rhinelander, WI 54501 (715) 361-5100 FAX (715)361-5172

swolosek@co.oneida.wi.us

Hancock Lake Winter fest

Hancock Lake Winter Fest held Saturday February 2nd, 2013 had a great turnout with 44 tournament attendees. Selling hamburgers, chips, soda and hot chocolate collected us \$100.00. We want to thank all the people that

participating in this event especially Marc Tischendorf for letting us join along with his tournament.

Donation from Hancock Lake Association member: \$100.00

Hancock Lake Association Website:

Thanks to Bruce Mezei for all the work he has done to set it up.

http://myplace.frontier.com/~bruce.mezei/HancockLakeAssociation/index.html
Hancock Lake Association Email Account: hancocklake@yahoo.com
If anyone wants to contact a board member just send an email to this account.
The Town of Woodboro will be developing their own website.

Hancock Lake Dam Maintenance

The town of Woodboro will hire an engineering firm to inspect the Dam, and will keep us informed of the progress. WE must remove debris before the inspection.

Lake AIS Weed update Bill Tishendorf.

Bill noticed a couple of patches of Millfoil, but has not really inspected the entire lake. Bill explained how the weevil, which kills the Milfoil, stays over the winter on the shoreline under the leaves. That is why it is necessary to keep the shore line as native as possible. He noted that some of the milfoil in the lake has reduced in size, but he has not had the time to really inspect the lake. The weather is important for a successful pulling of the weeds. So when Bill decides it would be a good weekend for pulling, he will notify those on our email list.

Water level

Bill has set up a gauge on the Dam and now it is up 2 inches because of the rain. But we still do not know what the DNR set level should be.

We do know what the DNR set level should be, I just did not have it with me at the time. A gage reading of 1.18 is the DNR set level.

New Business

The boat landing needs some work. Bill suggested the town help in putting in the old part of the cement next to the new one so the boat trailers don't drop off the edge of the cement.

Last year Bill received permission from the town for the Association to do this repair. They will not do it because it would require permitting from the DNR.

Last year there were people camping at the landing which really cuts down on the parking area. The town will add no camping signs, and no parking signs on the left side of the landing to ensure there is enough room to launch your boat. It was also recommended that there be no power loading on trailers. The no camping sign was installed last year; we asked the town for no parking signs this year.

Bill and Sherry noticed the DNR was inspecting the big island. They suggested something should be done to control the erosion on the hill where many people swim. We will work with DNR Water Management Specialist Wendy Henniges to plan some possible stairs to avoid the erosion.

Summer Lake Boat Gathering

We are considering having a summer lake boat gathering. We could meet at the island to discuss updates on island project, or just meet in the center of the lake.

Summer Picnic

Summer picnic will be Saturday July 20th 12:00 noon at Alpine Resort on Oneida Lake. Jerry Sheahan discussed the picnic. We will supply the brats, burgers, condiments, soda, paper plates, and utensils. You are asked to bring a dish to pass, and other drinks can be purchased at the resort. There will be door prizes and a silent auction. Please bring any items you wish to donate to the auction.

Election of officers:

Gene Klawikowski and Lou Mezei elected not to run again. They were thanked for their service.

The nominations were made and seconded for Secretary, Treasurer, and 2 Directors.

Secretary---Sherry Fechter

Treasurer--Joann Beltz

Directors—George Beltz-- Bruce Pontel-- Mic Ahles

The votes must be received a week before the picnic, by July 14th, to be counted and announced at the picnic.

A motion was made, seconded and passed to adjourn the meeting. Gene Klawikowski Secretary

Vote for the 2013 nominated officers of the Hancock Lake Association.
Secretary Sherry Fechter Yes No Write in Treasurer Joann Beltz Yes No Write in Director -Vote for TWO Mic Ahles Yes Write in George Beltz Yes Write in Bruce Pontel Yes Write in
Signature:
Printed Name:
Address:
Comments
Mail this form to: Hancock Lake Association, Inc. PO Box 171 Tomahawk, WI 54487
Vote for the 2013 nominated officers of the Hancock Lake Association.
Secretary Sherry Fechter Yes No Write in Treasurer Joann Beltz Yes No Write in Director -Vote for <u>TWO</u> Mic Ahles Yes Write in George Beltz Yes Write in Bruce Pontel Yes Write in
Signature: Printed Name:
Address:
Comments